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ACT 21 regulates per- & polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) in public drinking water 

systems in Vermont as passed in 2019. In the Killington Resort area (Killington, 

Vermont), the State detected PFAS in several public drinking water systems served by 

bedrock wells above the maximum contaminant level (MCL). The public transient 

non-community (TNC) water systems include Killington Mountain School, 

Killington Village Inn, and Chalet Killington. In response to the PFAS exceedances 

in public drinking water, Stone performed an initial site investigation of the 

Killington Resort Area. The initial site investigation was performed from 2020 

through 2021 and included a desktop review of the historical use of PFAS in the area 

to identify source areas and a drinking water supply and surface water assessment 

within a 1/2-mile radius plus 500 feet to the north and south from Killington 

Mountain School. 

Results of the initial site investigation indicated that one additional public water 

supply and one private water supply had PFAS levels above the MCL and Vermont 

Groundwater Enforcement Standards (VGES). PFAS was also detected in surface 

water. Stone identified suspected source areas based on historical use and composition 

of PFAS detected at each location.  

In 2021, in response to the results of the initial site investigation, VT DEC requested 

funding from the Environmental Protection Agency to perform a preliminary 

assessment/site inspection of the Killington Resort Area and nearby Summit Lodge. 

The site inspection, anticipated for 2023, will include an overburden assessment of 

both soil and groundwater. Additionally, the Vermont Geological Survey will perform 

surficial bedrock mapping, spatial analysis of well reports, geophysical logging of 

bedrock wells, and chemical tracing to identify potential groundwater and PFAS 

transport pathways in bedrock. 
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